
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

November 4, 2013
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, November 4, 2013, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioner Paul R. George, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Judge Lynne Ellis, Jonathan Stevens, Purdue Extension; Sheriff Rob Street, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Clerk Julie Fithian, Teresa Harder, SWCD District Coordinator; Treasurer Vicki Boyd, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Dru Fromm, Court Administrator and  Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held October 7, 2013 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Teresa Harder, SWCD District Coordinator, submitted information to the Council regarding plat books.  Martin County has not had plat books since 2007.  Harder has been in contact with Daviess County and they would like to have a joint book due to landowners having property in both Daviess and Martin Counties.  Due to the lack of internet service in Martin County most are not able to go online to the county egis website, 39 Degrees North.  Athentic Inc., based in Laporte, Indiana, is willing to print the book and would be responsible for the selling of the ad and all updates.  The Council agreed to purchase 300 books out the County EDIT fund.  The County will receive the plat books approximately 3 months after order is placed.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted the annual report for the Community Corrections Program.  Collins briefly explained the report.  

President Summers read a Joint Proclamation between the Martin County Board of Commissioners and the Martin County Council concerning Veterans Day.  There will be a Veteran Recognition ceremony in Loogootee on Saturday, November 9.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve Veteran Proclamation 2013-21.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Board of Commissioners approved the proclamation at the October 29 meeting.  
Judge Lynne Ellis submitted a request for Additional Appropriations for Psychiatric/Medical-$525.  Councilwoman Gee made the motion to approve the Additional Appropriations from Riverboat Wagering Tax Revenue, Other Services & Charges, Psychiatric/Medical-$525. President Summers made the second.  All were in favor and motion passed.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriations from the COIT County Distributive Share Fund, Commissioners, Personal Services, PERF-$17,000, Other Services & Charges, Juveniles in Institutions-$20,000 and Legal & Tax Sale Expense-$4,000.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriations from the Highway, General & Undistributed, Supplies, Tires-$8,000 and Capital Outlay, Equipment Payment-$30,000.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Prosecutor, Capital Outlay, Computer-$16,361.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the following transfer from COIT County Distributive, Extension, Personal Services, Extra Help-$260, Capital Outlay, Computers-$600 to Other Services & Charges, Travel-$600 and Supplies, Office Supplies-$260.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Clerk, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$3,500 to Clerk, Supplies, Office Supplies-$3,500 and Prosecutor, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$700 to Prosecutor, Supplies, Office Supplies-$700.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the following transfer from Public Safety LOIT, Other Services & Charges, Ambulance Contract-$9,000 to Capital Outlay, Police Car-$9,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Veteran Service Officer Linda Dillon, Clerk Julie Fithian, Auditor January Roush, Judge Lynne Ellis, Sheriff Rob Street, Recorder Gerald Montgomery, Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett and Treasurer Vicki Boyd all spoke concerning salaries for their employees.  
Starting next year all Veteran Service Officers must be accredited and work 20 hours a week.  Auditor Roush suggested prioritizing the counties needs and using EDIT funds for raises.  There needs to be guidelines for county employee’s salaries.  Clerk Fithian submitted a breakdown of salaries that compared Martin County to counties similar in size.  Martin County has the lowest paid employees in the state.  Judge Ellis requested that she be able to use two of her probation funds, which can only be used for salaries, to offset the cost of insurance to her employees.  Those employees who opt out will not be eligible.  Sheriff Street also submitted a breakdown comparing his employee’s salaries to those across the state.  He suggested to be fair that all county employees get a raise and not just those who have extra funds in their respective departments.  Recorder Montgomery read a part from the employee handbook.  Assessor McGuire stated that all offices work hard and deserve a raise.  Highway Superintendent Padgett budgeted for raises and 2 more employees.  Auditor Roush gave his 9 employees a $500 raise.  Since budgets have already been adopted an additional appropriation would have to be submitted in January for raises.  Clerk Fithian suggested going to 4 days a week at the Courthouse. Treasurer Boyd suggested the Council look at the salaries in regards to retirement.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
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